
OPERATIONS ADVISORY COMMITTEE
January 8, 2013
Present:  Gene McHugh, Chair; Helen Prince, Secretary; Fran Armstrong, Pat Murphy, Steve Dean

Absent:  Marc DeLaVergne, John Lewis, Bill Gray, Bob Orsini, Donna Wilson, Bob Ruhling


Chair Gene McHugh opened the meeting at 7:00 PM. The minutes of the December meeting were approved as distributed.  The minutes of the Field Trip on January 5, 2013, were distributed. The pre-planned topic for this evening was the water distribution system. Gene noted that the distribution system was observed on the OAC field trip, and he had nothing further to offer at this time. Gene is scheduled by the Board to brief them at their meeting on January 12, 2013.
COMMUNITY MANAGER’S REPORT

The following items were discussed. Steve did not have a written report for this meeting but will forward his complete report to the secretary for distribution to the committee.

1. Arsenic levels in water system:  As noted during the field trip, wells connected to the Aquia Aquifer have seen a rise in arsenic levels over the past several years, but more notably, a greater rise since the earthquake in 2011. The state is coming out on January 9, 2013, to check the arsenic levels in well/pump #3(Lake Ann)  and well/pump #4(Fleming house)—both are on the Aquia Aquifer,  They will also check the arsenic levels at Helen and Norman Prince’s house to see if the arsenic levels get dissipated by co-mingling of other water before it reaches homes, or if some of the homes get the water directly from the local well.  To date we are aware that the only well which pumps directly to homes is Well/pump #1(Chestnut).  We do not have current diagrams of the way the water is distributed (either directly or co-mingled) in other areas.  Steve noted that if the arsenic level is determined to be too high and we do not mediate the situation, we could be subject to a fine of $5,000 per day.  

If a new well is drilled at pump house #2(down the hill from the guardhouse), the well would go into the Piney Point Aquifer which is a good one.  Discussion was held about the possibility of solving both the Well #2 problem and the arsenic problem of Well#3 and Well #4 by sinking a new well at the water tank site in Gate B. This is probably the best place to drill a new well if we need one.  The community uses between 30,000 – 35,000 gallons of water daily, depending on the season and holidays.  There is money in the reserve funds for this. The community should be made aware at the Spring Meeting that this action is pending and Community approval will be needed to spend the reserve funds. 
2. Pump/well#3(Lake Ann):  Need to get estimate to replace door and its frame, plus repair the pump house roof.  It was the consensus to check the water tower there and get it up and running before it is needed as a back up to the main water tank(Gate B) while it is being inspected, repaired, and painted during the scheduled maintenance this year.  This will depend on the report from the water quality test. 
3. SCA Office Thermostat: A new programmable thermostat was installed and has a battery back-up to re-set after power outages.

4. Lake Ann :  Steve met with USDA to determine the right course for Lake Ann. They recommend draining the lake and returning it back to wetlands, but it could also become part of a fire hydrant system so fire trucks would have a source for obtaining “non-salty” water for fighting fires in our community.  Helen asked if we did put in the fire hydrant system, would it lower fire insurance rates?  We need to ask the community: do you want to fix the dam at Lake Ann, or abandon it, perhaps turning it into wetlands or a rain garden?
5. Gate A Garden area:  Guy Tomassoni wants to put a beehive in the old vineyard at Gate A Garden.  Gardeners in this area will be asked if they are okay with this or not.  If the other gardeners do not want it, he is okay with their decision. 
6. Boat storage—Gate C and other SCA property:  All boats and trailers that are currently on SCA property will be moved. Known owners will be contacted to tell them to move their boats or trailers either to the boat yard at Gate A or onto their own property. Currently there is one boat (Rickwood) and one trailer (Tacchetti ?) beside the Gate C Garden. Steve will move the trailer; Helen will tell Darren Rickwood to move his boat.

7. Kirby/Greene Water problem: The OAC observed the topography of the area during the field trip.  Steve noted that he had visited the area during rain storms and observed that a lot of water came from the west side of the street as well as some from the Kirby residence. It was determined that we need to look at all the houses/properties in the area to decide how to mitigate water coming from several directions. At this time, we are also leaning toward a recommendation that a French drain be installed on the apron portion of the Kirby driveway which is technically on SCA property to mitigate water flowing across the road during heavy storms. Additional discussion and research is needed before a recommendation can be made to the Board.
UNFINISHED BUSINESS

As a follow-up to the field trip, the condition of the barn was discussed.  Steve had contacted the roofer recommended by Jeff Wood, but the contractor did not want to do the job because it not only entailed doing the roof, but also major structural repairs and it was too dangerous to do the roof without the other repairs. Approximately 2/3 of the barn area is being used for storage of personal property by unknown community members, and the other 1/3 is used by the SCA.  In order for the structural repairs to be made, the entire barn needs to be cleaned out. Motion by Helen Prince, seconded by Pat Murphy, to recommend to the SCA Board that they should advise community members who have personal property stored in the barn, that they must remove their personal property within 90 days. Personal property not removed will be disposed of after 90 days at the discretion of the OAC and the SCA.  No personal property may be stored in the barn from now on.  It will be for the sole use of the SCA.  Passed unanimously.  

There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned.










Respectfully submitted,










Helen Prince, Secretary
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